
 
 

 
Executive Committee Meeting by Telephone 

  2 November 2009  5:06 pm 
 

Adopted -- Minutes 
 
 Roll call and approval of minutes of 10/19/09                                  (5 min) 

 
 Update on filing of IRS 990                                                                  (5 min) 

 
 Update on RFS for accounting services     (5 min) 

 
 Update on transition of financial controls     (5 min) 

 
 Update on Auction 6 process                                                     (10 min) 

 
 Update on communications projects: Auction 6 news release   (5 min) 

and analysis of investment of auction proceeds 
 

The RGGI, Inc. Executive Committee meeting convened at 5:07 pm by conference call 
on Monday, November 2, 2009.  Participants in the call included Clifton Below, Susanne 
Brogan, Pete Grannis, David Littell, Michael Sullivan, Executive Director Jonathan 
Schrag and Program Committee staff.  Laurie Burt joined the meeting in progress. Chair 
David Littell convened the meeting and facilitated discussion. 
 
The Committee approved the minutes of the October 19th meeting. 
 
The Committee was informed that the IRS Form 990 for calendar year 2008 and 
associated forms for New York State and Delaware had been filed.  
 
The Committee received an update from the Treasurer in the RFS for financial services. 
Two firms are under consideration and the Finance Committee will make a 
recommendation to the Executive Committee. 
 
The Committee received an update on the transition of financial controls. All controls 
have been transferred to the Chair and Treasurer. Training for the BNYM account is 
being arranged. 
 
The Committee received an update on Auction 6. It was emphasized that the report was 
to be treated as containing market sensitive information. 
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The Committee discussed current communications projects. There was general 
discussion of the usefulness in having RGGI, Inc. play a strong but supporting role in 
communications on the RGGI cap and trade programs. The Committee agreed that 
there are numerous ways in which RGGI, Inc can contribute to the development and 
analysis of communications, while leaving the states to express their messages in their 
own voices. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:42 pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted 
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